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Shabbat Morning Minyan Services followed 
by Torah Study every Saturday morning at 
9am in the MRT Library. 

Schedule of Services: July 2013 

Friday, July 5th 
6pm Shabbat Services 
Followed by BBQ 
Meet Rabbi and Linda Ourach  
Prospective Member Open House 
 
Friday, July 12th 
6pm Shabbat Services 
Musical Accompaniment:  
Jeremy Goldberg 
 
Friday, July 19th 
6pm Shabbat Services 
Rabbi Priesand’s Sermon: 
The Sabbath of Consolation  
 
Friday, July 26th 
6pm Shabbat Services 

There are members of our 
Congregation who are very 
sensitive to scents. MRT 
strives to provide a “Scent 
Free” environment in our 
building.   
Recently it has come to our 
attention that we need to 
remind everyone of our goal 
of being a “Scent Free” 

building.  The MRT community asks that you avoid 
wearing scents of any kind when coming to our 
facility and we ask you to tell your guests who visit 
with us.  Thank you for being our partner in creating 
a "Scent-Free" environment. 

Fried Chicken   Hot Dogs   Hamburgers   Veggie Burgers    

Salads   Chips   Beverages   Desserts    Watermelon 

In order to ensure that sufficient food is ordered please submit your reservation 
with payment   

by Tuesday, July 2nd  
to the synagogue office or mindy@monmouthreformtemple.org  

or through paypal  

http://www.monmouthreformtemple.org/worship/ 

Friday night, July 5th 
Service at 6pm followed by BBQ 

Adults @  $10 
Children 4 through13 @ $5 

Children under 4 no charge 

 

Have friends who want to learn more about our temple? 
This event is also a  

Prospective Member Open House 
Invite them to join us at the BBQ for no charge 

Keeping it Light for the Summer! 

The MRT Summer Onegs  

will consist of the following: 

Cold drinks     Chips 

Fruit       Plain Cake 
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From Rabbi Bob Ourach 

As the seasons 
change and we 
move from 
Spring into 
Summer, I look 
forward to the 
challenges and 
opportunities that 

we will face together in the year ahead.  
I am thrilled to have the opportunity to 
serve as the Interim Rabbi for 
Monmouth Reform Temple.  I already 
know that the congregation has a rich 
history and very devoted leadership.  I 
look forward to working with all of 
you and hope that you will find this 
year enriched through your 
involvement in Monmouth Reform 
Temple. 
 
With that in mind, summer is also a 
time that we plan in detail for the year 
ahead.  Monmouth Reform Temple’s 

calendar for the 2013-2014 
programmatic year is currently taking 
shape.  It will be filled with programs, 
services, celebrations, school activities 
and all kinds of opportunities for us to 
be together.  As you begin to plan your 
year’s activities, please know that your 
participation in the congregation is 
vital.  The Temple’s Sisterhood, 
Brotherhood and MRTSY need your 
commitment and especially need some 
of your time. 
 
One of the things I have learned over 
the past 36 years in the rabbinate is that 
the connections we make with people 
in our temple family really can make a 
significant difference in our lives.  I am 
constantly aware of the importance of 
friends.  Friends who are there in joy 
and sorrow, friends who add a richness 
to life which otherwise might be lost.  
The connections made as children and 

as adults can often develop into life-
long relationships that diminish 
isolation and loneliness. 
 
We live in a world that races around 
us.  Remember to take time for your 
friends.  Reach out and welcome 
those who may not be as connected 
as you are.  Help our MRT family 
grow and thrive, and remember that 
your reaching out does have 
meaning and does make a 
difference. 

We welcome Rabbi Robert Ourach to MRT!  Rabbi Ourach will 
be our interim Rabbi from July 1 until June 30 of next year.  His 
first Shabbat service at MRT will be our annual Shabbat service 
and barbeque on Friday, July 5. 
 
Rabbi Ourach was ordained in 1977 and achieved his Doctor of 
Divinity degree in 2002. He has had 34 years of continuous 
experience as a lead Congregational Rabbi for four synagogues 
- with locations ranging from Iowa, to Louisiana, Pennsylvania 
(in King of Prussia for those who know the Philadelphia area), 
and California. He has held leadership positions in a variety 
Rabbinic, Jewish, and Community organizations throughout his 
stellar career. He has been a faculty member at URJ summer 
camps around the country, including Camp Harlam, during a 
number of summers. Recently, Rabbi Ourach has taken the 
CCAR Interim Rabbi training and was appropriately certified.   
 
Rabbi Ourach (who pronounces his last name "orak" (long o, 
short a) ) and his wife Linda are living in Society Hill, off of 
Hope Road in Tinton Falls.  Please read his column in this 
bulletin.  I know that we will enjoy our partnership with him 
and as a community will benefit from our time together with 
him.  He is looking forward to learning to know us and working 
with us. 

Rabbi Ourach’s  
contact information: 

rabbi@monmouthreformtemple.org 
732-747-9365 x211 

Tuesdayites  
Meet & Greet Rabbi Ourach 

At the Baker home 
RSVP to Peg Baker for directions 

pzbaker@aol.comday, July 23rd at 10am 
Haven’t been to study group?  

All are welcome! 

Bagels & Blocks  
Meet & Greet 
Rabbi Ourach 

At the Seligman home 
Rsvp to Karen Seligman 

kcf76@hotmail.com 
Sunday, July 28th at 11am 

2014 B’nai Mitzvahs 
Meet & Greet  
Rabbi Ourach 

At MRT  
Wednesday, July 17th at 7pm 

 
RSVP to 

mindy@monmouthreformtemple.org 
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From Cantor Gabrielle Clissold 

Happy Summer!  !קיץ שמח 
 
I want to say how happy I am to officially welcome Rabbi Bob and Linda 
Ourach!  Rabbi Ourach and I have been working together for months to make a smooth 
transition.  ברוך אתה בך מגיע!      
Welcome! 
 
I thank the board and all temple volunteers who have worked to support our temple.  I 

thank our temple office for your hard work and helping me with everything!  We should have a nice 
summer, hopefully things slow down and we can all relax.  However, at temple we are actually quite busy 
and have a lot going on!  I have been spending the last month cleaning out my house with items to seek at 
the rummage sale.  I hope you will do the same and make our sale a huge success for MRT.  It is a very 
good feeling to donate these items to such a worthy cause and have them out of my house.   
 
I cannot believe it is my 4th year at Harlam on faculty and for my children as campers.  We have a very nice 
group of children from MRT who love Harlam and Camp Eisner!  I am so grateful that our congregation 
supports our regional camps! 
 
As I said at Asher's Bar Mitzvah let me say how grateful John and I are to be part of Monmouth Reform 
Temple.  The experience of having the people we love the most, those who have helped us in so many 
ways, our family, friends from all over the country, our congregation and all Asher's friends in one room—it 
was incredible.  John, Asher, Simon and I are so glad that we could share this incredible milestone in his 
life with all of you.  We could not have done it without Mindy Gorowitz, Helene Messer and Dean Ross—
Thank you! 
 
Asher has been writing ten thank you notes every day and it has been a great experience for him to "write" 
letters.  It reminds me that in Judaism we are commanded to say 100 blessings everyday.  It seems hard to 
do but I think it is possible to do.  I found this from a really beautiful video that I would love for you to 
watch it and hear what you have to say: http://bestkindoflife.com/#/100-blessings-a-day. 
Say your 100 blessings every day and from your blessings-others will flow!  Happy Summer!  !קיץ שמח 

Rehearsals for choir:   
High Holy Days 2013 

 
Thursdays at 7:45pm: 
July 11      July 18      July 25      Aug 1 
Aug 8      Aug 15      Aug 22 
 
Thursday, August 29 - 7:45 - rehearsal with organ 
Sat. August 31 - 7:15pm S'lichot (service at 8pm) 
Wed., Sept. 4 - Erev Rosh Hashana 
Wed., Sept. 11 - rehearsal with organ 
Friday, Sept. 13 - KOL NIDRE 

In the near future, yahrtzeit reminders will be sent 
to the congregation via email.  
If you do not have email they will be sent via 
regular mail. 



 

 

From the President, Jay Wiesenfeld  Email: wiesenfeld@ieee.org 
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 Summer can be a quiet time, but it is also a time of change and so it is at MRT.  On 
July 1, we welcome Interim Rabbi Robert Ourach, after our farewell to Rabbi Pearlman.  
Elsewhere in this bulletin Rabbi Ourach has written his first article to us.  July 1 is also the 
date where the Board’s term starts anew.  We have new members ready to serve, Alan Levy, 
John Heidema, and Jill Austin, and thank retiring members Joel Morgovsky, Bob St. Lifer, 
and Perry Weyser.  Another change is that I am beginning my term as MRT President, 
replacing Mark Gruensfelder, who becomes Immediate Past President.  I look forward to 
working with you in my new role. 

 I want to begin by thanking Mark.  Mark has served two terms (four years) as 
president with energy and strength, and always with the purpose of serving MRT.  As a congregation, we have gone 
through many issues and events during the last few years and Mark has provided the steady leadership to take us 
forward.  I am proud to have served as Senior VP for Marks’s presidency and glad that he remains on the Board as 
Immediate Past President. 

 My wife, Kay, and I joined MRT in 1992.  Our sons, David and Eric, have been educated in our Religious 
School and David was a member of the Confirmation Class of 1999.  On the Board, I have held VP positions as well 
as serving as chair of the Youth, Religious Education, and Adult Education committees.  I have also been a member 
of several committees, beginning with Adult Education, which I jointed at the encouragement of our former president, 
Bob Rosin.   

 Change brings challenges and apprehension, but it also raises new opportunities.  As we welcome Rabbi 
Ourach as our Interim Rabbi, we are beginning the search for a settled rabbi to succeed him.  Zach Gilstein and Bob 
St. Lifer, who chaired the successful interim rabbi search committee, have agreed to serve as co-chairs for the settled 
rabbi search committee.  As they form the new committee, they have the benefit of having been through the full 
search process and developing the application and techniques that led to our successful outcome.  The application for 
a settled rabbi is a little different, but in developing that and conducting our search, Zach, Bob, and their committee  
will have the additional benefit of input and help from our Atid task force. 

 Another  opportunity arises from the Atid (“future”) task force, under the leadership of Joel Morgovsky and 
with the help of our consultant Dr. Michael Freidman.  Atid has been looking at the strengths of MRT, with a view 
toward understanding our core values and collective dreams.  Joel has been updating us on Atid’s activities in many 
bulletin articles.   The self-reflection and understanding of MRT from the work of Atid will be a source of unity and 
strength to MRT as we move forward:  understanding, celebrating, and creating our congregation and community.  
The Atid task force is preparing a report to the Board, which they will present at a special Board meeting on Tuesday, 
July 23, at 7:30.  As in general for Board meetings, this meeting is open to our members.  You will see more 
information in email blasts in the next weeks. 

 Finally, let me mention a third opportunity, which is for a reconsidered Monmouth Festival of the Arts.  As I 
write this, several members have been working together, at Mark’s instigation, as the MFA task force, to create and 
evaluate options for its future.  The task force has targeted December, 2013, for making recommendations.  The 
leadership of the MFA task force is being developed at the time of this writing, so if you are interested in joining the 
task force, let me know. 

 I look forward to working with many volunteers and volunteer leaders during my term.  I know that I will not 
be able to say thank you enough, so let me start by saying “thank you” in advance.  I also look forward to working 
with Rabbi Ourach, Cantor Clissold, Helene Messer and Mindy Gorowitz, and the rest of the MRT staff.  To them, I 
say thank you many times. 
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The Board would like to acknowledge positive happenings within our congregation. 
 
We had our first Bar Mitzvah of a clergy member’s family in MRT’s history with the Bar Mitzvah of Asher Clissold.  
It was reported that the catered event after the service was the largest in MRT history.  Congratulations to Asher and 
the Cantor.   We had a successful performance review of our principal.  Hebrew National Softball team is having a 
great time. We have successfully completed another year of the MRT Board.  The Art Festival Task force met and 
thirteen people attended. 
 
Rabbi Pearlman made some remarks to the Board as this was her last meeting as MRT Rabbi.  Transitions are difficult.  
She believes strongly in partnership and relationship building.  Synagogues are sacred communities that we build 
together.  Rabbi Pearlman will become Director of Community Engagement at the Jewish Federation of Monmouth 
County in late summer, where she will continue to build community and relationships. 
 
The Board approved a contract with the Red Bank Y to rent space for a second year.  The Y will be renting our three 
upstairs classroom spaces, as well as two classrooms downstairs. 
 
The Board thanked Bob St. Lifer, our outgoing Finance Secretary, for all of the work he has done for MRT during his 
term.   Bob presented the Board with several recommendations that would benefit MRT in the future. 
 
The Membership Committee reported we have 327 member families this month at MRT.  There is a list of 100 
prospective family members, who will be contacted and invited to the Open House on July 5, to our BBQ after 
services.  Ads were placed in local papers for the July 5 and August 2 open houses.   
 
The ATID Task Force has asked we hold a special Board Meeting on the evening of July 23 to present an information 
session on their recommendations for our mission, vision, and values statements that have been adopted by the task 
force.   
 
Mark Gruensfelder thanked the Board for all its hard work during his term.   
 
Rabbi Pearlman’s farewell service is June 28.     
 
The Pulpit Search Committee chairs for our new Permanent Rabbi will be Bob St. Lifer and Zach Gilstein. 
 
The MFA Task force had an organizational meeting.  20 ideas came from a brainstorming session.  The goal is to 
create a recommendation by the end of 2013. 
 
The Tinton Falls Cooperative Nursery School (TFCNS) has formed its own entity and we are in the process of signing 
a separation agreement and dividing items between MRT and TFCNS.   
 
Thanks to our three outgoing Board members:  Perry Weyser, Brotherhood, Bob St. Lifer, Financial Secretary, and 
Joel Morgovsky, Immediate Past President. 
 
We want to welcome are new President-Elect Jay Wiesenfeld.   
 
We will be welcoming Rabbi Ourach, who will be with us starting on July 1. 

Summary of June 20th Board of Trustees meeting:  from Jim Halpern, MRT Recording Sec’y 
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Report from MRT Task Force: Atid  

At this writing, Task Force Atid is in the process of creating the report that it will present to the board in July. A great 
deal of what will be included in that report is the result of analyses performed on the scribes’ notes taken during the 
Listening Groups held in April. In the previous Bulletin article from Atid, I shared with you my own summary of the 
most frequently stated responses to our first LG question. (What first attracted you to MRT.) Now I will share the most 
frequent responses noted from the 2nd question – What are the things, people, events that have kept you active and 
energized as an MRT member? It is a question designed to identify the most noteworthy strengths in our congregation. 
When we deliver our report to the board, it will be built around those strengths. 
Joel Morgovsky, Immediate Past President and Atid Chair 
  
#2 – What kept people involved and energized. 
The experiences that kept people active and involved in MRT were, first and foremost, getting involved through 
committee work and committee leadership. Often those new members were asked to participate either by the clergy or 
lay leaders.  Many activities were mentioned as particularly satisfying including, the Festival of the Arts, Social Action 
act ivies, Mitzvah Day and general community involvements. Also mentioned were a trip to Israel through the temple, 
the parties we had in synagogue, the family retreat, the B’nai Mitzvah Family program, Passover Seder and more. 
Another important factor in keeping families engaged was the children became involved with other kids in the temple 
and grew Jewishly in Religious School.  Those members said that their kids motivated them to be and stay involved. 
Another important source of retention were the academic, intellectual programs through Adult Education, Scholar in 
Residence, Tuesday morning and Saturday morning text study, etc. Our approach to finances also continued to be a 
source of satisfaction: fair share, lack of IRS forms, the lack of “airs” among members and the fact that we seemed to 
not be a “show off” congregation. 

Lobby Tzedakah Box July 2013 

Baldwin Davidson Fund 
This fund supports the Jewish education and experiences of our children through trips to Israel, summer camp, youth 
group events, leadership training to promote a passionate love of Jewish learning. 
 
We invite all interested families to apply to this scholarship fund and help to make multi-faceted and life-long Jewish 
learning a reality in your home.  
 
There is a committee of five who makes the awards determination and who will collectively consider every applicant 
who wishes to avail themselves of the Jewish learning opportunities that exist outside of our temple community. 
 
This month’s Co-sponsor is the Gaudette family. 

Have something fun going on that you want to other members of the MRT congregation to know 
about? Email helene@monmouthreformtemple.org and we will place it in the Bulletin. 
 
Interested in cruising? Nadine Vicenzi and friends are thinking about it for next July or August. 
Contact her at nadinevicenzi@yahoo.com 
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From Vera Galleid, Religious School Principal 

It is very quiet at 
Religious school without 
the students and teachers. 
It is a time  to reflect on 
the past year and to make 
plans for the new year. I 
thank you all for 

welcoming me to the MRT 
community , for the friendship and 
support and for the opportunity to 
grow. It has been wonderful getting to 
know the clergy, staff, families  and 
students . 

 

It is sad to say goodbye to Rabbi 
Pearlman and her family. I would like 
to thank Rabbi Pearlman for all she did 
in our school. She popped into many 

classes to teach and to get to know 
our students. She did a workshop for 
our 7th graders on how to write a 
Dvar Torah. She taught our students 
and parents in our PACT and 
Holiday programs. On First Fridays 
she prepared stories and activities for 
our children. She was very involved 
in our Bagels and Blocks program . 
We wish her all the best. 

 

Religious school report cards were 
sent out at the end of June. If your 
child has not fulfilled the Shabbat 
service requirements , please make 
sure to attend services over the 
summer. Students in grades 4, 5 and 
6 are required to attend 4 Shabbat 

services at MRT . 7th graders are 
required to attend 10 Shabbat services 
at MRT. 

 

Please send in your registration forms 
as soon as possible so that we can 
make plans and finalize staffing  for 
the new school year. 

 

I wish you all a wonderful, 
healthy ,safe, restful and fulfilling 
summer . 

 

L’Hitraot, 

Vera Galleid 

MRTSY 

June saw the end of a great year for MRTSY, which included an epic rock-climbing event and a trip to Broadway. It 
also meant saying goodbye to two of our graduating seniors, our President, Sydney Sachs, and our Religious and 
Cultural Vice President, Sam Guenzberger. We’ll miss them both, but wish them all the success and happiness they 
deserve in college! 
 
With goodbyes came the time for our yearly board elections. MRTSY’s board is responsible for planning our yearly 
events, fundraisers, and social action, so it’s quite the commitment, though very worthwhile. Courtney Aptaker, 
Victoria Katz, and Sarah Klein will be joining us as Social Action VP, Secretary, and Programming VP, respectively. 
MRTSY is thrilled to welcome to them! Continuing on are Juliana Algava, Sara Hayet, and Lauren Vicenzi; Sara will 
be President, while Lauren will be Religious and Cultural VP and Juliana will resume her post as Membership and 
Publicity VP.  
 
If your son or daughter is a high school student, they can become a member of MRTSY, too. Membership information 
will be available in August, but if you have any questions just email mrtsy@monmouthreformtemple.org. This coming 
year will feature a number of fantastic events that your son or daughter will not want to miss! 

SOFTBALL SCHEDULE: CHEER ON OUR HEBREW NATIONALS! 

Wed,  7/3   6pm     Allocco Park, Holmdel   Flying Pigs   Hebrew Nationals    
Mon,  7/8   6pm   Allocco Park, Holmdel   Stray Macs   Hebrew Nationals    
Wed,  7/17 6pm   Allocco Park, Holmdel   Hebrew Nationals  Schwing and a Miss    
Mon,  7/22 6pm   Allocco Park, HolmdeL  Hebrew Nationals  Twisted 
Wed,  7/31 6pm  Allocco Park, Holmdel   Hebrew Nationals  Those Guys    
Mon,  8/5   6pm       Allocco Park, Holmdel   Flying Pigs   Hebrew Nationals 
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I went to my first Brotherhood meeting for a few reasons.  My family recently moved to 
the area and I thought it would be a great way to meet people plus they offered a poker 
game after the meeting.  I had no idea that I would be President ten months later.   
I’ve never gotten involved in any temple organization before, in fact the first temple 
organization I joined was this one.  I had no idea what even took place at these meetings.  
To be honest I was really just looking forward to playing poker.   
 
What I have found at the meetings is that there are a few committed men who really want 
to make something special happen at the temple.   It’s a small group of guys but I am 
hoping to find more men to get involved.  I am hoping to bring camaraderie among male 

members of the temple.   A camaraderie that reaches across different age ranges.    
 
All male members of the temple are welcome and even encouraged to come to our monthly meetings.    The meetings are 
held on the first Monday of the month at 7:30pm in the temple library.   It won’t take up much of your time, there are a few 
laughs and you can influence what type of programming we will do.  Some ideas that have come across at the meetings are, 
a kayak trip, a Blue Claws game or a beer/ wine tasting.  But we are looking for input from you.  We are only as good as our 
members.  
 
I look forward to the next year and hope to see you at the next meeting. 
Sincerely, 
Mitchell Baum 

BROTHERHOOD 

Gan Mazon 

 Clichés are the norm when it comes to gardening: every year, our Gan Mazon volunteers learn something new; Mother 
Nature has a mind of her own; and my personal favorite, the insects are smarter than the gardeners.  
 Gardening is not easy, but it is certainly very rewarding. 100% of our produce goes directly to the non-sectarian food 
pantry operated by the Jewish Family & Children’s Service of Greater Monmouth County. Once harvesting begins, Judy Rivkin 
delivers our produce every Thursday to the JF&CS. Judy is our eyes and ears (another cliché) at the facility and assures me that 
our vegetables go to the families for which they are intended.  
 Join us if you like vegetable gardening or want to learn more about what it takes to grow organically raised, healthy 
produce. We meet on most Tuesdays and some Sunday mornings; however, our schedule is flexible and volunteers often work on 
their own time table. Please contact me for more information at davidlevinsky@optonline.net. The time commitment is light. 
Rarely does anyone work past two hours on any one day, and I suggest early morning hours as the best time for gardening. 
 Gan Mazon is in need of one 100 ft garden hose and a caddy with which to cart it. We need only one set, so please email 
me before making the effort of dropping-off the items at temple. If you wish to make a donation to Gan Mazon, please write “for 
Gan Mazon” on your check’s memo line. 
 I would like to publically thank temple members, Dari and Steve Kennedy, owners of Dew Drop Sprinklers, for installing 
drip irrigation systems in both Gan Mazon gardens. Their generosity demonstrates a personal commitment to support our temple’s 
pledge toward the fulfillment of Tikun Olam (Perfecting the World). Christine Gold and her son, 
Brandon, have spent hours in our gardens this season and last to insure that we make good on our 
promise to keep the JF&CS food pantry stocked with fresh produce.  
 Happy gardening to all, David 
PS: Drop me an email if you can identify the vegetables in the accompanying pictures. (You may 
have to visit our gardens for a better view.) 
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MRT STAFF 
 

Rabbi Robert Ourach 
rabbi@monmouthreformtemple.org 

 
Cantor 

Gabrielle Clissold 
cantorclissold@monmouthreformtemple.org 

 
Rabbi Emerita 

Sally J. Priesand 
rsjp@optonline.net 

 
Religious School Principal 

Vera Galleid 
rsprincipal@monmouthreformtemple.org 

 
Office Administrator 

Mindy Gorowitz 
mindy@monmouthreformtemple.org 

 
Synagogue Operations 

Helene Messer 
helene@monmouthreformtemple.org 

MRT Executive Board  
President 

Jay Wiesenfeld 
wiesenfeld@ieee.org 

 
Senior Vice Pres. Zach Gilstein 
Second Vice Pres. Marjorie Wold 
Third Vice Pres. Monica Schneider-Brewer 
Fourth Vice Pres. Stu Tuchband 
Treasurer  Jay Feigus 
Financial Sec’y Alan Levy 
Immed. Past Pres. Mark Gruensfelder 

MRT Board of Trustees 
 

Doreen Laperdon-Addison 
Jay Goldberg 
Jim Halpern 
Jeff Horn 
Faith Leifman 
David Michaels 
Marilyn Michaels 
David Levinsky 

Auxiliaries 
Sisterhood Co-Presidents:  
Jill Austin    jilltennis@aol.com 
Cheryl Gaudette   cbgaudette@gmail.com  
Brotherhood President: Mitch Baum mitchsteph98@bellsouth.net  
MRTSY President: Sara Hayet srhayet@gmail.com   
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Scholar-in-Residence Fund 
In Memory Of: 
Bob Schulman 
 Marilyn and Joel Morgovsky 

Caring Network Fund 
In Memory Of: 
Bob Schulman 
 Karin and Joe Stein 

Adult Ed Fund 
In Memory Of: 
Bob Schulman 
 Judith Wigdortz, Lynne and 
Elliott Familant, Helaine and Donald 
Rothman, Norma Rosenbloom, Bobbie 
and Al Goldstein, Phyllis and Bob 
Rosenberg, Roni and Jerome 
Liebowitz, Debra Hammer, Karen and 
David Levinsky, Susan and Bob St. 
Lifer, Jerry Lansky, Anita Spector  
 
Myrna Hunger 
 Karen and David Levinsky, 
Susan and Bob St. Lifer, Jerry Lansky, 
Bernard Brandwene, Marilyn and Joel 
Morgovsky, Cheryl and Steve Gaudette  
 
David J. Karl 
 Bernard Brandwene, Cheryl 
and Steve Gaudette 
 
In Honor Of: 
Herb Sorkin and Elaine Espey on the 
marriage of Melanie to Evan 
 Barbara and Barry Miller 
Cheryl and Steve Gaudette on their 
granddaughter Ilana’s Bat Mitzvah 
 Judith Wigdortz 

Florence Korchin on the marriage of 
her granddaughter Anne to Tony 
  Barbara and Barry Miller  

Baldwin Davidson Scholarship Fund 

In Memory Of; 
Bob Schulman 
 Cheryl and Steve Gaudette, 
 Rabbi Richard and Sharon  
 Hammerman  
In Honor of: 
Jonah Brewer, Ilana Gaudette and Asher 
Clissold on their B’nai Mitzvahs  Nadine 
and Gene Vicenzi  
Get Well Wishes To: 
Karen Karl 
 Cheryl and Steve Gaudette 
Kay Wiesenfeld 
 Cheryl and Steve Gaudette 

The Congregation Acknowledges with Thanks the Following Contributions: 

Flower Fund 
In Memory Of:  
Ida Kane 
 Gladys Goldberg-Daly 
Martha Vicenzi 
 Nadine and Gene Vicenzi 
Lawrence Wigdortz 
 Judith Wigdortz 
Rose Deutsch 
 Dee Kaplan 
Samuel Semer 
 Susan Martin 

Prayerbook Fund 
In Memory Of : 
David J. Karl 
 Marilyn and Joel Morgovsky 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
In Memory of: 
Martin Schwartz 
 The Schwartz Family 
In Honor of: 
Our granddaughter Ilana’s Bat Mitzvah 
 Cheryl and Steve Gaudette 

Cantor’s Fund 
In Memory Of: 
Bob Schulman 
 Sheila and Jim Leavitt, 
 Addie and Morris Bogdonoff  
Sara Langberg’s Mother 
 Nadine and Gene Vicenzi 
Myrna Hunger 
 Addie and Morris Bogdonoff, 
Trudy and Steve Goldsmith, Karin and 
Joe Stein, Barbara and Richard Gitlin, 
Sheila and Jim Leavitt 
David J. Karl 
 Sheila and Jim Leavitt 
  
In Honor Of:  
Our daughter Rachel’s Bat Mitzvah 
 Kim and David Chalnick 
Cantor Gabrielle and John Clissold on 
their son Asher’s Bar Mitzvah 
 Marjorie Levy, Pam Burke and 
Steven Lewis, Carol and Arthur Brawer, 
Addie and Morris Bogdonoff, Karin and 
Joe Stein, Phyllis and Bob Rosenberg, 
Barbara and Richard Gitlin  

Sisterhood Kitchen Project 

Sheila and Richard Sachs 

Homeless Fund 
In Memory Of: 
Bob Schulman 
 Pam Burke and Steven Lewis
 Irma and Peter Meyer 
Myrna Hunger 
 Irma and Peter Meyer 
David J. Karl 
 Irma and Peter Meyer 
In Honor Of: 
Cantor Gabrielle Clissold and John 
Clissold on the Bar Mitzvah of their son 
Asher 
 Irma and Peter Meyer 
Rabbi Michelle Pearlman 
 Tuesday Morning Study Group 



 

 

WE WISH MAZEL TOV TO: 

Names to be Read on Friday, July 12th (Services at 6pm) 
Lorraine Altholz, Tina Block, Bentley Cooper, Mark Copley, Richard 
Feinberg, Jack Fleischer, Faith Ganz, *Col. Morton Grotenstein, Jules 
Herman, Emma Heyman, Estelle Horn, Joan Lang, Leon Levin, *Milton I. 
Marx, Reba Pons, Bluma Rubin, *George Ruby, Moses Simon 

July Yahrtzeits (date based on when they occur) 

Names to be Read on Friday, July 26th (Services at 6pm) 
*Helen Berg, Frances Berk, *Jugo J. Braun, *Julius Brightman, *Dr. 
Abraham Collis, Benjamin Einhorn, *Jack Gardy, Mina Kasdan, Sarah 
Kligman, *Jessie Levine, Ruth Lilien Levy, Harold Meistrich, Charles 
Wertheim, Janice Williams, *Henrietta Yagoda, Rose Yellenberg 

*Indicates that a Memorial Plaque is 
hanging in the MRT sanctuary 
ensuring that their yahrtzeit will be 
observed in perpetuity. Plaques can 
be purchased by contacting the MRT 
office. They are hung on the side 
walls of the sanctuary. Spaces are 
available on both walls. Cost per 
plaque is $400. 

THE BULLETIN 

At MRT, loved ones are 
memorialized with Kaddish at the 
Shabbat service on or following their 
Yahrtzeit. If you would like 
someone’s name read on a different  
Shabbat please contact the office or 

Names to be Read on Friday, July 19th (Services at 6pm) 
Eva Berk, Bruce Bronstein, Mabel M. Cooper, *Frances Gordon, Leonore 
Herman, *Jacob Kesselman, *Emily Lansky, Beth Levy Ben Setton, Fannie 
Mayzel, *Samuel L. Miller, *Dr. Sidney Neiderhoffer, *Reba Ostroff, 
Abraham Reiss, *Becky Rosenbaum, George Seligman, *Martin Slater, 
Louis Stern, *Glynn Stacey Waldman, Philip Yanowitz 
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Names to be Read on Friday, July 5th (Services at 6pm) 
*Irene Barnett, Jack Barshack, Samuel Clyman, *Murray Collier, Gay 
Fehrenbach, *Abraham Frankel, Hugh Harran, David Kane, Ruth Kaplan, 
Edith Karl, Martin Marx, *George Rosin, Pearl Shagan, Gabriel Silverman, 
*Joseph Singer, Jennifer Ruth Swift 

THE CONGREGATION EXTENDS CONDOLENCES TO: 

■ Stu and Cora Tuchband on the loss of his sister, Myrna Hunger 

■ Karen Karl and John Heidema on the loss of her father, David J. Karl 

■ Robert and Debbie Weissman on the marriage of their son Michael to Gena Saler 
■ Mark Kroen and Roseanne Farber on their marriage 



 

 

July 2013 
For the most up-to-date information: www.monmouthreformtemple.org/calendar 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
7:30pm 
Brotherhood Board  

2 
 

3 4 

4th of July 

Office 

Closed 

5 
3:30pm Shabbat @ 
Chelsea 
6pm Shabbat Services 
Followed by BBQ 
Prospective Member 
OPEN HOUSE MEET 
RABBI and LINDA 
OURACH  

6 
9am Shabbat 
Minyan and Torah 
Study 
 

7 
Celebrate Israel 
parade in NYC 

8 
6pm Softball 
 

9 
7pm Orchid Soc 
7:30pm Exec Bd 

10 
 
 

11 
 
7:45pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

12 
10:30am Shabbat 
@ Kensington 
6pm Shabbat 
Services 

13 
9am Shabbat 
Services & Torah 
Study 
 

14 15 
7:15pm Atid 
7:15pm Sisterhood 
Book Club offsite 
 
 

16 

7:15pm Bd of 
Trustees 

17 
6pm Softball 
7pm Meet Rabbi 
Ourach: B’nai 
Mitzvah 

18 
7:45pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

19 
6pm Shabbat 
Services  
Rabbi Priesand’s 
Sermon: 

The Sabbath of 
Consolation  

20 
9am  
Shabbat Services & 
Torah Study 
 
 

21 
 

22 
6pm Softball 

23 
10am Meet Rabbi 
Ourach Tuesday 
morning offsite 
7:30pm Special 
Board of Trustees 
meeting with Atid 

24 
 

25 
7:45pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

26 
2pm Shabbat @ 
Brighton 
6pm Shabbat 
Services 

 

27 
9am  
Shabbat Services & 
Torah Study 
 

28 
 
11am  Bagels & 
Blocks meet Rabbi 
Ourach offsite 

 

29 
 

30 
6:30pm Ritual 

31 
6pm Softball 
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MONMOUTH REFORM TEMPLE 
332 Hance Avenue 

Tinton Falls, NJ  07724 
732-747-9365 

www.monmouthreformtemple.org 

Member of the  
Union for Reform Judaism 

SELICHOT SERVICE 
Saturday night, August 31st 
8pm Service with MRT Choir 
9pm Program 
 

 

YOM KIPPUR 
Friday, September 13th  
7:45pm Kol Nidrei 
 
Saturday, September 14th 
10am Morning Services 
2pm Family/Children’s Service 
3pm Yom Kippur Avodah Program 
4:45pm Yizkor 
5:30pm Closing Service/Neilah 

High Holy Days are just over the horizon: 
It’s only July but keep in mind: 

ROSH HASHANAH 
Wednesday, September 4th 
7:45pm Erev Rosh Hashanah Services 
 
Thursday, September 5th 
10am Morning Services 
3pm Family/Children’s Service 
Followed by Tashlich 


